
 

 
 
 
 
 
August 2023  
 
Dear Stakeholder 
 
Centenary Motorway (Yamanto – Ellen Grove) and Springfield Greenbank Arterial Road Exit 32 off ramp 
upgrade and intersection works – exit ramp temporary closure 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) is working with Ipswich City Council (ICC) to deliver the 
Centenary Motorway (Yamanto – Ellen Grove) and Springfield Greenbank Arterial Road westbound exit ramp (Exit 
32) upgrade works from late August 2023. 
 
To reduce the construction timeframe and minimise night work impacts, the Exit 32 off ramp will be closed to all 
traffic for up to six months. It is anticipated the off ramp closure will be in place from 8pm Monday 21 August 2023. 
 
ICC will deliver the exit ramp upgrade works while completing Stage 3 of the Springfield Greenbank Arterial Road 
duplication project. Main Street intersection signalisation works will tie into the exit ramp upgrade and continue into 
2024. 
 
Works will include: 

 General earthworks. 
 Road pavement and drainage work. 

 Street lighting installation. 

 Installation of electrical conduits and traffic signal works. 

 Service relocations including watermain and electrical. 

 Landscaping. 

Timing: 
 The temporary Exit 32 ramp closure will be in place from late August 2023 until early 2024, 

construction and weather conditions permitting. 

 Construction hours for these works will be from 7am to 5pm, Monday to Friday. 

What to expect: 

 The Exit 32 ramp will be closed to all traffic, with a detour to Springfield Central in place via the Centenary 
Motorway Exit 33 ramp. 

 Please allow extra time when planning your travel, check the detour map, and follow the directions of 
roadside signage and traffic controllers. 

 Access to the multi-story park 'n' ride facility will be maintained under traffic control. 

 Nearby residents and businesses can expect to experience impacts including increased noise and dust 
during the works. 

 
Every effort will be made to minimise impacts on the local community and surrounds.  
 
For more information on this work, please contact the Project Team by emailing capitalprojects@ipswich.qld.gov.au 
or call 07 3810 6666 (8:00am-4:30pm). 
 
For up-to-date information on road closures and traffic conditions across Queensland, go to 
www.qldtraffic.qld.gov.au or call 13 19 40. 
 
We appreciate your patience while these important works are being carried out. 
 
Kind regards 
 
The Project Team 


